












 

 

 

 
   

    

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

       

  

Report to Congress 

10 U.S.C. § 115a(e) Annual Reporting Requirements 

on Defense Manpower for Fiscal Years 2021 and 2022 

May 2022 

The estimated cost of this report for the Department of Defense (DoD) is approximately $1,550 

and $2,800 in DoD labor in Fiscal Years 2020 and 2021, respectively. 



 

 

 

  

   

      

 

 
 

  

 

  

    

 

   

 

   

 

  

  

 

 

 

  

Executive Summary 

Section 115a(e) of title 10, U.S. Code, requires recommendations for the end-strength 

levels for medical personnel for each component of the Armed Forces as of the end of the next 

fiscal year (FY). This year’s submission reports estimated end-strength levels for both FY 2021 

and FY 2022. The report includes the following medical personnel: 

(1) In the case of the Army, members of the Medical Corps, Dental Corps, Nurse Corps, 

Medical Service Corps, Veterinary Corps, and Army Medical Specialist Corps; 

(2) In the case of the Navy, members of the Medical Corps, Dental Corps, Nurse Corps, 

and Medical Service Corps; 

(3) In the case of the Air Force, members of the Medical Corps, Dental Corps, Nurse 

Corps, Medical Service Corps, and Biomedical Science Corps. 

Each of the three Military Departments performed data extracts to produce the requested 

data.  The Military Departments submitted the raw data extracts to the Defense Health Agency 

(DHA) for compilation and reporting. DHA compiled the results and prepared the final report. 

The results show that there is no significant shift in military end strength across all three 

military departments. Each is projecting a slight decrease.  
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Report: Annual Reporting Requirements on Defense Manpower for FY 2021 Submission 
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